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Rainfall Figures from Trekenner Farm  

July  2024 122mm July 2023 130mm 

August 2024  30mm   August 2023  84mm 

Even the cows were interested in our Lezant Horticultural Show!  Photo with per-
mission by Jayne Lewis 
 
Dear Friends 
 
As I am writing this the day is cloudy but very clear and we have been promised 
some good weather for the next week so let us hope that this does transpire as we 
have been short of sunshine and warmth this summer.   The rain has done amazing 
things to our plants and shrubs though—they have never grown or spread as much 
as this year! 
 
However, the lack of sunshine didn’t bother us for the Lezant Horticultural Society 
Annual Show on 10th August.  Jo has written a report on page 25 which endorses 
the fact that it was a lovely afternoon and much enjoyed by all who came along. 
It’s always an excellent parish event and so good to see people from around and 
about supporting the show by entering the classes and just generally having a good 
time. 
 
The Parish has some exciting events to look forward to this month.  The Autumn 
Lecture makes a welcome return on 17th October (see page 23) and there is news 
of the Methodist Church Angel Festival in Advent (also page 23).   Jackie Warren, of 
Lezant is hosting a MacMillan Coffee Morning  on 5th October at  Lezant Church 
Room  and I know she is hoping for support from many of you.  October is also the 
beginning of autumn when the trees all around show their wonderful  colours, we 
have harvest festivals and  the morning air reminds us  that it’s the season of mists 
and mellow fruitfulness. 
 
It’s always good to receive contributions from residents of the parish and this 
month we have an intriguing story of the bottle in the wall from Graham and Gail 
of Trekelland Farmhouse.   Graham hinted that there is more to come so we will 
look forward to receiving it.   
 
Enjoy October! 
Jill 
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 LUNCH CLUB 

Twenty six members of the Lezant Lunch Club were welcomed by Ken 

Scoble at Trebullett Hall on Wednesday 31st July. They enjoyed a delicious 

meal of chicken, pancetta and mushroom casserole served with roast pota-

toes, peas and carrots, followed by a lemon dessert. A vegetarian alterna-

tive was available. The main course was prepared by John and Emma Mor-

ley. The dessert was made by Ros Davey. Service was provided by Irene 

and Helen Nash, Ann Foster, Cynthia Jewell, Helen Judge and Janet Do-

cherty. During coffee members were entertained by a food  themed quiz. 

 

Twenty-seven members of the Lezant Lunch Club attended Trebullett Hall 

on Wednesday 28th August for a tasty lasagne, served with cabbage, peas 

and carrots. This was followed by fruit crumble and custard. A vegetarian 

alternative of homity pie was made by Mary Synott. The main course was 

prepared by Ruth Burden and Irene Nash. The dessert was made by Julie 

Dinnis. Additional assistance was provided by Janet Lyle, Mary Bridger 

and Helen Judge. Entertainment in the form of a musical quiz was present-

ed by Angela Morrison. 

 

The Lezant Lunch Club meets on the last Wednesday of each month.  

 

The next lunch will take place on Wednesday 30th October at 12.30 at 

Trebullett Hall. The cost is just £5 for two courses plus coffee. Please 

phone Ruth Burden on 01566 782286 to book a place.  
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DEADLINE FOR ITEMS FOR THE NOVEMBER ISSUE IS 10TH OCTOBER 

Please send your contributions by email to lezantnews@gmail.com, no later than 

10th October . 

All contributions and articles printed are done so in good faith and are not          

necessarily the views of the editor or committee. Please remember that the 

Lezant Parish Magazine is an independent  publication and the editors and com-

mittee are not responsible for the  services or professional qualifications provid-

ed by advertisers;. Readers must satisfy themselves that the advertiser meets 

their requirements, 

 

LEZANT PARISH ARCHIVE GROUP 

The next meeting of The Lezant Parish Archive Group will be at Trebullett Hall on 
Wednesday 13th November, at 11.00. Tea and coffee will be provided and we ask for a 
contribution of £2 each to help with expenses. 
  
The Group is planning a visit to Kresen Kernow, the Cornwall archive repository in 
Redruth, early next year. They hold all sorts of old documents (their online search facil-
ity brings up 753 for Lezant alone) which you can go and see (free) and photograph 
(for a fee) – but you have to order them by email so they’re ready when you arrive. 
This is the plan: 

1. In the next month or so, please  

 a.  Look at the website (https://kresenkernow.org/) and you’ll see what they’re 
offering. Have a search around and see if there’s anything you’d like to order up (you 
can create and print a list on the website), or if you’d just like to come along anyway. 
Then, if you want to join us, 
 b. Make a list of dates in January, February and March when you can and when 
you can’t go. The journey will be about an hour each way and we aim to arrive at 
about 1100 and leave at about 1500, though that’s negotiable at our November 
meeting. 
2. Come to the meeting armed with your list and your dates. And we will hold a Dutch 

auction, decide the best date and times, check for duplicates on your lists and arrange 

car-sharing or other modes of transport. 

TREBURLEY SOCIAL CLUB DATES FOR OCTOBER 2024 

Saturday 19th Entertainment with Johnny M.  Members £3, non-members  
   £3.50.  8pm start 
 
Saturday 26th Quiz..  Maureen Piper will be setting 
    the questions.  £1.50 per person.  No  
   more than 4 people to a team, please. 
   8pm start 
 
Wednesday 30th Bingo Evening—Eyes down at 8pm 
 
Save the date:  We will be holding our annual Christmas Market on Saturday 30th 
November.  

https://kresenkernow.org/
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Trekelland Farmhouse 
The curious matter of the Bottle in the Wall 

            
Cornwall has always been a county of ancient tradition and superstition.  Sadly, 
the origins of many of these have been lost in the mists of time. One of these tra-
ditions, which is still sometimes evident today, was the tradition of warding off 
and protection from evil spirits and witches from the home. 
Trekelland Farmhouse, which was built in the late 15th  century, is located near 
the small hamlet of Little Comfort. It is one such building, which has through the 
course of its most recent renovation over the past three years, provided a re-
markable wealth of evidence of past owners’ attempts to protect their home and 
land from the effects of witchcraft and sorcery (such as the attempt to protect 
from ongoing illness within the family or protection against the possibility of 
failed harvests). So far, the discovery of certain occult marks on walls and ancient 
wooden beams have been uncovered. These marks will be described in a future 
article. The focus of this article will be ‘the curious matter of the bottle in the 
wall’. 
More recent evidence of ‘witch protection’ came to light a few weeks ago when 
Mr. Matthew Basire called in to see the completion of the most recent phase of 
renovation work on the farmhouse. Matthew was brought up in the farmhouse, 
from which his family ran a successful dairy farming business for many years. Pri-
or to Matthew’s father buying the farm in 1966, it was owned for many genera-
tions by the well-known Budge family. 
The occasion was Matthew’s first visit to the farmhouse since it was acquired by 
us approximately three years ago. Matthew still lives nearby and continues the 
family tradition of cattle farming. Whilst viewing the renovation work he asked 
“have you found the bottle in the wall yet?” At that state we had no knowledge of 
it.  He then pointed to a stone wall next to an ancient wooden door. There before 
us, part buried in the wall, was the outline of a small bottle. It was most certainly 
there but we hadn’t noticed it in the three years of our occupation. Matthew 
made a very valid point “Why would you?”  Quite, who would expect to see a 
bottle deliberately half buried in a stone wall next to the large granite inglenook 
fireplace. 
The bottle had been painted over with thick layers of limewash, which had built 
up over time. Matthew told us he remembers first seeing it as a little boy but did 
not know its purpose,  
After undertaking research on these strange phenomena, an interesting picture 
began to emerge.  Our research indicated that quite a few bottles have been 
found embedded in walls of ancient buildings. The earliest known reference was 
in a letter between two friends dated 1579. In that letter, the writer refers to an 
old woman near Norwich who he had visited and who, it was claimed, had been  
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LEZANT PARISH COUNCIL NOTICES  

Planning notifications: 

Application: PA24/06064. Proposed rear extension. 16 Monks Hill Treburley. 

Application: PA24/ 06156. Proposed general purpose agricultural building. Chy An 

Gwel, Trebullett 

Application: PA24/06525. Provision of new aeration tank and compound, provi-

sion of truck wash compound, change of use of part former cattle shed to canteen 

and change of use of former abattoir building to staff wc and washing facilities. 

Treburley Abattoir, Treburley 

PA24/04829 Listed building consent to install steel nosings to the five upstream 

cutwaters, as protection against debris impact. Greystone Bridge 

PA24/052155 Removal of the existing conservatory and a small lean-to porch at 

the rear of the property and replace it with a single storey extension. Homeleigh 

Status of previous planning applications: 

PA24/052155. Approved. Remove existing conservatory and a small lean-to porch 

and replace with a single storey extension. 

 

Trebullett Play Area - Polite Notice 

Councillors would like to remind residents that the bin at Trebullett play area is not 

suitable for putting dog waste bags in - as the bin is not emptied on a regular basis 

and is not one registered for collection by Cornwall Council Waste Services. Please 

dispose of your dog's waste elsewhere. Thank you. 

And from the editorial team at the request of residents:   

There has been an increase in the amount of dog poo being left 

on the roads in the parish.  We know that most of the residents 

with dogs are extremely careful to pick up, bag and take home 

their dogs’ faeces but there are obviously some who don’t.  

Please be aware that it’s an offence not to pick up after your dog and, if reported, 

can meet with a hefty fine.  And please take the poo bag home with you or put it in 

one of the dog waste bins around the parish – please don’t throw it in the hedge-

row!  You may find this link helpful if you see someone not picking up after their 

dog. https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/environment/animal-welfare-and-

enforcement/dog-fouling/ 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/environment/animal-welfare-and-enforcement/dog-fouling/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/environment/animal-welfare-and-enforcement/dog-fouling/
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  SHEPHERD’S HUT THERAPY   

For balanced wellbeing 

 Jo Rider Kinesiologist Dip KA  

            East Penrest Farm   

              Tel: 07976 551578 

             jmarider@gmail.com 

Food sensitivities, stress, pain management and more 
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“struck down by the power of witches”.  Her dutiful husband found a bottle and 
filled it with locks of her hair, pins and a secret potion which would help protect 
her from the curse. Stones were removed from the fireplace and the bottle was 
partly buried in the wall.  It seems it was important that the contents of the bottle 
were visible, in case the witch should ever return.  
Other examples of buried bottles were placed to try to counter the effects of a 
curse which the farmer believed had been placed on their livestock by a witch or 
wizard. 
We decided to very carefully clean the side of the bottle of its coats of limewash 
and slowly uncovered what appeared to be its contents. There was a wooden stop-
per at one end to ensure that the contents remained within the bottle. The bottle 
was slightly green in colour and its contents seemed to be black hair, pins and a 
dried-up cream coloured liquid.  
Our research on other ‘bottles in walls’ was written by academics, most of whom 
seem to suggest that the bottle should be left where it was buried, in recognition of 
local folklore. One academic suggested that it was not “wise to move it”. In the 
interests of local folklore and ‘superstition’ we have decided to leave it where it is.  
 
Graham & Gail Madeley 

 
 

 Trekelland Farmhouse 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 The bottle in the wall 
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Melanie Young 

Local Chimney Sweep and Vac 

Master Sweep Trained 

Fully Insured and NVQ Accredited 

Tel: 07779 333718 

 01566 889006 

melsweep@hotmail.com 
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M.J.WARREN 

BUILDERS & DECORATORS 

PROPERTY MAINTAINANCE 

SPRINGFIELD, LEZANT PL15 9PP 

  

ALL ASPECTS OF INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR DECORATING 

KITCHEN AND BATHROOM INSTALLATION 

GENERAL BUILDING WORK 

 ESTABLISHED OVER 30 YEARS 

FOR A PROFESSIONAL RELIABLE SERVICE 

Please call Michael on 07956 508850 

mjwarren711@btinternet.com 
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Half page: 5 issues £55.75 10 issues £111.50 (£11.15 per issue) 

Whole page: 5 issues £83.00 10 issues £166 (£17.50 per issue) 

For new advertisers, buy 5 or 10 and get one free so 6 for 5 or 11 for 10. 

If less than 5 booked then £12.00 for half page and £19 for whole page per issue 

For sale and wanted adverts can be sent to the editor via email to lezant-
news@gmail.com  and we will try to include them in the newsletter. Cost £1 per 
‘For Sale’ advertisement. No charge for “Free to good home” adverts. Don’t forget 
our “Congratulations” feature is available for local major personal events . 

BUSINESS, FOR SALE AND WANTED ADVERTISEMENTS CAN BE PLACED 

 

 

 

 

Marion and Elizabeth Smith of Lezant celebrated their 70th birthday on the 25th 

August and wish to thank everyone for their cards and gifts.  Donations of £700 

were received for the Mustard Tree Cancer Support Centre at Derriford Hospital.  

CONGRATULATIONS TO ROBERT AND AUDREY PARSONS  
WHO CELEBRATED THEIR DIAMOND WEDDING ON 5TH SEPTEMBER 

 

We send congratulations to Audrey and Robert  Parsons who were mar-
ried at North Hill Parish Church on 5th September 1964 and who have 
lived from many years at Spindlewood, Lezant.  
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A J DESIGN 
 

Andy Paton MCIAT 
Chartered Architectural Technologist offering  

a complete Architectural Service, including: 

 Building Design Service 

 Domestic and Commercial 

 Planning and Building Regulations 

 Conversions 

 Extensions 

 Adaptations for the Disabled 

 New Build 

 Barns and Listed Buildings 

 Project Management 

 Free Initial Visit 

01579 370567 

Andy Paton, MCIAT 

16 Treburley Close, Treburley, Launceston PL15 9PG 

JOHN CLARK 

CARPENTRY 

PAINTING AND DECORATING 

GENERAL MAINTENANCE 

01579 370758 

07775 506235 
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John Milne Home  5th September 1939 to June 2024 

John and Veryan were both well known and well loved residents of the parish and 

did much to serve the community in the time they lived here.  We will remember 

John with fondness.. These words are from Veryan.  

 

John was born into a Naval family in 1939.  In the 1950s his family bought a house 
in the Borders of Scotland and John went to school in Perthshire where he ex-
celled at games and gym.  At 19 he joined the Royal Marines and saw Service in 
Malta, the Middle East, Borneo and Singapore followed by five years serving with 
the Army on and around Salisbury Plain .  On retirement he gained a Diploma in 
Business Management from Plymouth Polytechnic and started his civilian life 
working in Birmingham.  He set up his own company in computer based training 
and stayed in that line of business until retirement in 1997, when he and Veryan 
moved to Cornwall. 
 
John loved life in Lezant and joined the Parish Council, becoming Chairman in 
2007 until he retired in 2011.   He and Veryan ran a holiday cottage and through 
this he became involved in what was then a fairly new association, Tamar Valley 
Tourism Association (TAVATA), which connected all the different providers for 
the tourist industry in the Tamar Valley.  He was Secretary of this organisation for 
several years and then became Chairman for some time. He also became Chair-
man of the South East Conservative Association, overseeing two elections.  He 
loved meeting people and being involved in village life.  He had a lifelong love of 
trees and the countryside.  He and Veryan owned a wood near Horrabridge and 
he spent many happy hours cutting and sorting timber and managing the trees. 
Sadly he developed Parkinson’s disease in his late 60s but didn’t let that detract 
from his enjoyment of life, playing tennis until his mid 70’s.  In 2018 he and 
Veryan made the hard decision to leave St Lawrence and move to be nearer their 
children.  They moved to Hampshire, where in late 2022 John was admitted to a 
care home where he died peacefully in June 2024. 
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WILL WRITERS SERVICES 

01752 770094/07979850128 

A LOCAL FAMILY FIRM WHO SPEAK IN EASY TO UNDERSTAND 

LANGUAGE. WE VISIT YOU IN YOUR OWN HOME FOR YOUR 

CONVENIENCE AND COMFORT.  

FULL MEMBERS OF THE SOCIETY OF WILL WRITERS,  

QUALIFIED AND INSURED 

WE SPECIALISE IN WILLS -LASTING POWER OF ATTORNEYS- 

PROBATE ADVICE - ESTATE PLANNING &  

PROPERTY PROTECTION TRUSTS.  

SIMPLE WILLS FOR UNDER £200.  

We normally have your Will drafted within 2 weeks.  

www.willwritersservices.co.uk  

 

 

 

25 

LEZANT HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY’S ANNUAL SHOW 
 

 The Committee would like to thank everyone who entered or visited the show 

this year—it was a fantastic day. With more entries than the previous year, it was 
great to see some of the new members of the parish entering for the first time. 
During the afternoon we were entertained by Launceston Town Band who helped 
to brighten up a rather grey day. Thankfully the rain stayed away until the very 
end of the afternoon. The marquee was a picture of colour from the brightly deco-
rated shields that the children had made to the beautiful colours of garden flowers 
and floral displays. We are very thankful to Mrs Mead, head of Trekenner School 
for opening the show and later presenting the cups and prizes. Throughout the 
afternoon children enjoyed a magic show from Zig Zag and we all loved seeing 
Peter Swann’s alpacas who gracefully walked around greeting the visitors. Refresh-
ments were provided by the WI in the tea tent and the BBQ returned, this time 
accompanied by a bar for the first time. We would like to thank all the volunteers 
who helped set up and take down the show, without whom it would be an impos-
sible job. Please save the date for next year’s show which will be on Saturday 9th 
August where we will also be celebrating  the 100th anniversary of Lezant WI. 
Keep an eye on the magazine over the winter months as we will release the pho-
tography and handicraft themes to aid your preparation. 

 
 
The Raffle Team 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Prizegiving at the end of the day 

http://www.willwritersservices.co.uk
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LEZANT WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

At our September meeting, we had a lovely a most interesting talk by Peter Perkins 
and Andy Rogers from the Cornwall Seal Sanctuary.    They told us about how the 
charity was set up 25 years ago in order to help the public understand the life of 
Grey Seals.    
 
The seals mate and have one pup a year.   They are born white and they remain 
white for about 3 weeks.  Grey seals have been in decline for some years and, as a 
result, the charity conducts surveys from boats 3 or 4 times a year.   The increase in 
the number of storms is a major factor in the seals’ decline because hundreds of 
pups get separated from their mothers and so die of starvation. Warmer seas have 
resulted in earlier pupping, which largely coincides with the holiday season, and 
people on the beaches not understanding the implications of human presence for 
the seals.   This is a peak time for seals being brought to the sanctuary.   More seals 
are getting into trouble and need the charity's help through rescue,  rehabilitation 
and, for the lucky ones, release.  The charity also does up to 400 surveys a year 
with the help of Exeter University. Seals normally live for between 25 - 40 
years.   One of the biggest dangers for seals is fishing nets.   They get caught up 
round seals’ necks.  Worse are the flying wheels used by fishermen, which cause a 
painful death.   Another major problem is the increase in the amount of toxic algae 
blooms which release acid which affects the seal's nervous system.  An influx of 
Common Seals, which are much bigger, moving slowly westwards from Devon is 
also causing problems for their grey counterparts.   The main food for seals is Sand 
Eels and Bass.   All in all, it was a lovely talk with numerous photos and, at times, 
we were spellbound  so a big thank you to Pete and Andy and well done the Seal 
Sanctuary. 

Lezant Women’s Institute—What’s On 

October 9th at 2pm 
“Scaling Everest” – Ed Buckingham.  Find out what it feels like to be “on top of the 
World” from the only Cornishman to have reached the summit of Everest.   
November 13th at 2pm 
“Angels at Christmas” – A craft afternoon with Pat Mallett, making paper Christ-
mas angels.  (Hopefullly some of these angels will form part of the Festival at the 
Chapel in Advent.  Jill) 
The guest fee is £4 to include light refreshments and we meet in Trebullett  Hall.  If 
you are interested in joining us, we offer two meetings free of charge so that you 
can decide whether the WI is for you. 
For further information, please contact Cynthia 01579 370182. 
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TREBULLETT AUTUMN LECTURE 2024 

Thursday 17th October 2024 at 7.30pm 

At Trebullett Hall 

AN EVENING WITH CORINNE DENNIS 

sharing her amazing story of Designing, Building and Flying her own aircraft.  Her  

flight was followed by many appearances at aerobatic displays throughout the 

UK 

Tickets £5 at the door 

Light Refreshments  

TREBULLETT METHODIST CHURCH INVITE YOU TO 

MAKE AN ANGEL  

Trebullett Methodist Church is celebrating Advent 

this year by holding an Angel Festival and we would 

love you or your group to take part.  The exhibition 

will be held in Trebullett Chapel in the first week of 

Advent from Thursday 5th December to Sunday 8th December inclusive.  

As well as all the angels made by groups and individuals, the festival will 

include workshops, music and, of course, refreshments. 

We would love you and/or your group to take part and make an angel  -  

any medium or any size and of any material.  Pictures, paintings, embroi-

dery, flowers, patchwork, cane work, knitting, crochet, wire, wood, straw  

– whatever inspires you.  Of course all the angels will be returned to you 

at the end of the Festival. 

Our Charity Coffee Morning for St Petroc’s will be held on Saturday 7th 

December in Trebullett Hall, so there will be tea and coffee and mince 

pies available that morning. 

More details to follow next month, so watch this space but PLEASE SAVE 

THE DATE! 
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      TREBULLETT METHODIST CHURCH 

 
Our Summer Sunday Lunch on the 8th September was a huge success.  Nearly 70 

people came to Trebullett Hall and enjoyed a delicious lunch of cold ham and 

beef, new potatoes and various home- made salads.  This was followed by a 

great array of magnificent home-made desserts – the only problem here was 

choosing which to have!  Cheese and biscuits and tea and coffee were available 

if you had room to eat more!  The room was filled with the wonderful noise of 

people greeting friends and chatting.  It was a real community event and many 

have remarked on the wonderful atmosphere in the Hall that day. 

 

Now summer is over (and when was that?) we look forward to our autumn 

events, the first of which is our Harvest Festival on Sunday 6th October when we 

will welcome David Ley to lead our morning service.  This will be followed by a 

Bring and Share Lunch 

 

We will be holding our usual monthly coffee morning on Wednesday 2nd Octo-

ber and look forward to seeing you there.  Coffee and tea  and biscuits and usu-

ally a cake are available together with good company.  We are encouraged by 

some new faces joining us   -  you are all very welcome to come along. 

 

The Autumn Lecture organized by Neil and Ruth Burden makes a  very welcome 

return this month.  See page 23.  These have always been well attended and of 

great interest so please save the date. 

 

Planning for our Christmas arrangements  including our Carol Service and Carols 

on the Green is well in hand including something new – An Angel Festival for 

Advent.  See page 23. 
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CHURCH AND CHAPEL SERVICES OCTOBER 2024 

St Briochus Church 

Sunday 6th October  Holy Communion—Harvest    11am 

Sunday 13th October Morning Prayer - Service of the Word  11am 

Sunday 20th October  Morning Prayer     11am 

Sunday 27th October  Eucharist      11am 

If you require any further information or need any other help, please do not 
hesitate to ring -  
  Churchwarden:  James Rider         01579 370186 
  Secretary:   Bridget Pentreath   07802 177803 

 

Trebullett Methodist Church  

Sunday 6th October  11am Harvest Festival with David Ley   

Sunday 13th October 11am Morning Service led by Elizabeth Rodgers 

Sunday 20th October  11am Sacrament Service led by Revd John Haley 

Sunday 27th October  11am Morning Service led by James Spragg 

For more information, contact  Jan Howells  01566  782289 

Useful Numbers 
Cornwall Councillor:  Mr Adrian Parsons       
Email; cllr.adrian.parsons@cornwall.gov.uk                                        01566 782296 
Member of Parliament—North Cornwall 
Mr Ben Maguire   ben.maguire.mp@parliament.uk  
Cornwall Council                                                                                      0300 1234 100 
www.cornwall.gov.uk 
Cornwall Council  Information Service —Launceston Library, Bounsalls Lane,  
PL15 9AB. Open Tues, Wed, Fri 9.30am-5pm, Sat 10am-1pm  
Children at Risk - If you know of a child at risk 0300 123 1116 
 
Hospital – Launceston Community Hospital Main Hospital              01566 765600  
MIU                                                                                                              01566 765630 
Physiotherapy Outpatients                                                                     01566 765616 
X-Ray                                                                                                           01566 765629 

Lezant Parish Council –  Chair Mrs Val Hill  01566 772786  

Clerk: Mrs Sam Inman, 01566 784050, lezantparishclerk@gmail.com 

Parish website—www.lezantparish.org.uk 

Police: Email:launceston@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk  Tel. non emergency: 
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Apple filled Almond cake with a Cinnamon topping 
(handy recipe with all the apples available this month.  I have made this and can 
recommend) 
 
7 inch spring form cake tin, buttered and lined.  
Pre heat your fan oven to 160C 
 
4 oz  SR flour 
2 oz soft light brown sugar 
2 oz ground almonds 
3 oz butter 
1 small egg, beaten 
a teaspoonful or so of lemon juice 
a few drops of almonds extract 
In a small mixing bowl, mix together the flour, sugar and 1oz of the ground al-
monds then rub in the butter until it resembles breadcrumbs.  Add the beaten egg 
and lemon juice and bring together. Tip into your prepared tin then sprinkle over 
the rest of the ground almonds. 
 
1 lb of cooking apples, 
3 oz soft light brown sugar 
1 teaspoonful lemon juice 
Note: I started off with a tad over 1lb of apples but by the time I had peeled and 
cored was left with 13 oz. 
Peel and core the apples, then cut into slices. Place in a bowl, then toss with the 
sugar and lemon juice. Now tip the apples over the almonds mix. 
 
2 oz SR Flour 
5 oz soft dark brown sugar 
1 teaspoonful ground cinnamon 
2 oz butter 
In a small bowl, mix together the flour, sugar and spice. Lightly rub in the butter 
and tip over the apples. 
Bake for around 1 hour 15 mins, but turn down and cover if browning too much. 
Leave the cake in the tin to cool, then sprinkle over some icing sugar to serve if 
you wish.  
 
(This is delicious either as a dessert or as a cake) 

mailto:ben.maguire.mp@parliament.uk
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Lezant Flower and Garden   3rd Wednesday, Call for venue and time 07919 352032 

Launceston Area Art Group Thursdays—Trebullett Hall  Phone for     de-

tails.  

01579 363579 

Lezant Bellringers Practice Night Wednesdays   Lezant Church  01579 370993 

Lezant Church Cake Sale 2nd Saturday Church Room  10.30-12 noon.  01579 370681  

Lezant Horticultural Society   Philip Knight  Chairman 01579 370993  

Lezant Parish Archive Grp Meetings as advertised in this magazine 01579 370370 

Lunch Club   Last Wednesday 12 noon Trebullett Hall  01566 782286 Ruth 

Burden 

Parish Council    2nd Tuesday. Trebullett Hall 7.30pm    Clerk: 01566 784050 

Patchwork & Craft Group Tuesdays 2.30pm Trebullett Hall 01566 782556  

The Sew and Sews   Alternate Mondays 10.30am at Penmarech, 

Trebullett  

01566 782282 

Short Mat Bowls     Every Monday 7.00pm-9pm Trebullett Hall   01566 782282 

Tots and Tea   Alternate Mondays—Trebullett Hall  10.30-12 01566 782223 

Trebullett Coffee Morning 

   

1st Wednesday Trebullett Hall  10.30-12 noon. 

Every month except for quarterly charity 

coffee mornings March, June, Sept, Dec. on 

Saturdays. 

01566 782286  

Treburley Social Club  

   

Daily 7.30pm-11.00 pm  

Fridays only 6 30pm-11.30pm 

01579 370889   

Trekenner School FOTS  Chair: Kirsty Wenden  

kwenden1977@aol.com 

 

Women's Institute  2nd Wednesday 2pm Trebullett Hall 

lezantwi@gmail.com 

Cynthia  01579 370182 

Worship 

St Briochus Lezant 

 

 

Trebullett Methodist 

Church 

Bridget Pentreath  

James Rider 

Rev John Haley 

johnhaley@lamc.org.uk 

07802177803 

01579 370186 

 

01822 833634 

Local Information—clubs and activities 
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PARISH TAXI SCHEME—FOR RESIDENTS OF LEZANT PARISH ONLY 

As a resident of Lezant Parish, you are entitled to a subsidy for any taxi journey 

using Launceston Taxis. (Please note: the taxi cannot be used on a regular basis 

for commuting between home and work, nor as a school-run vehicle.) 

The current subsidy is £5 per single journey (you can also claim £5 for the return 

journey, if applicable). Please note this increase will be for a limited time only, 

it's hoped it may cover approximately 6 months. Once the grant is exhausted the 

subsidy will revert to £4.  Please check the magazine for any updates or contact 

the clerk.  To take advantage of the scheme the taxi must be pre-booked through 

Launceston Taxis on 07340 813434. The taxi driver will have a form that he will 

complete. You sign the form and pay the reduced rate to the driver. Please note 

that the single fares quoted below are for guidance only, and may differ slightly: 

Lezant                             £12.00         Subsidy £5.00                         You pay £7.00 

Tregada                          £12.00                                                            You pay £7.00 

Trekenner                      £13.00                                                            You pay £8.00 

Trekelland                     £12.00                                                             You pay £7.00 

Trebullett                      £13.00                                                             You pay £8.00 

Treburley                       £13.00                                                            You pay £8.00 

Rezare                            £13.50                                                            You pay £8.50    

The Parish Council would encourage all residents to use the taxi whenever        
possible although it is appreciated that a taxi is not always available. Pre-booking 
the day before can sometimes help.  

YOUR COUNCILLORS 

Mrs V Hill (Chair)     01566  772786        Mrs I Wood  (Vice Chair)   01579  370473  

I G Nash                     01579 370644         N H Burden                          01566 782286                                  

G Holter             01579 371223         P J Cairns                              01566 782351                                    

T Unwin                     07711663229          S Simmons                           01566 782428 

T Minson                   07516990715           Mrs J Dinnis                        01566 782104 

       

A Parsons (Cornwall Councillor) 07743446289 or 01566 782296  

OUR PARISH CLERK: Mrs Sam Inman 01566 784050   

Email lezantparishclerk@gmail.com 
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WHAT’S ON IN OCTOBER 

Tues 1st Patchwork and Craft. Trebullett Hall. 2.00pm 

  Holy Habits. Trebullett Hall 2.15pm 

Wed  2nd       Trebullett Coffee Morning Trebullett Hall 10.30 - 12.00 

Thurs 3rd Recycling for Charity Drop Off.  Launceston Tesco carpark 10.15 to 

   11am 

Sat 5th MacMillan Coffee Morning. Church Room 10.30am 

Sun 6th Harvest Festival Trebullett Methodist Church 11am 

Mon 7th Short Mat Bowls. Trebullett Hall. 7.00pm 

Tues 8th Patchwork and Craft. Trebullett Hall. 2.00pm 

  Holy Habits. Trebullett Hall 2.15pm 

  Parish Council Meeting. Trebullett Hall, 7.30pm 

Wed 9th Lezant WI Trebullett Hall  2.00pm  Ed Buckingham “Scaling 

  Everest” 

Sat 12th Lezant Church Coffee Morning & Cake Sale  Church Room  

   10.30am 

Mon 14th Short Mat Bowls. Trebullett Hall. 7.00pm 

Tues 15th Patchwork and Craft. Trebullett Hall. 2.00pm 

  Holy Habits. Trebullett Hall 2.15pm 

Wed 16th Lezant Flower & Garden Group. Talk by Tricia Howard. Trebullett 

  Hall.  2pm 

Thurs 17th Mobile Library. Monks Hill, Treburley. 13.25-13.45 

  Trebullett Autumn Lecture. Trebullett Hall 7.30pm  See p23 

Sat 19th Treburley Social Club. Entertainment with Johnny M. 8pm 

Mon 21st Short Mat Bowls. Trebullett Hall. 7.00pm 

Tues 22nd Patchwork and Craft. Trebullett Hall. 2.00pm 

Wed 23rd Lezant WI Trebullett Hall  2.00pm 

 

Sat 26th Treburley Social Club.  Quiz with Maureen Piper. 8pm 

Mon 28th Trekenner School  and Launceston College Half Term  Week 

  Short Mat Bowls. Trebullett Hall. 7.00pm 

Wed 30th Lezant Lunch Club. Trebullett Hall. 12,30pm 

  Treburley Social Club Monthly Bingo. Eyes down 8pm 

Dates for Sew and Sews will be posted on the magazine Facebook page 
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Treburley Social Club Joins  
'Warm Welcome Spaces' Initiative 

  

Treburley Social Club is delighted to announce that it has become part of the 
'Warm Welcome Spaces' initiative, aimed at bringing people together in a friendly 
and supportive environment. Starting from the first week of November, the club 
will open its doors every Monday morning from 9am until midday, offering free 
tea and coffee. 
  
Everyone in the community is invited to pop in, enjoy a hot drink, and take the 
opportunity to connect with neighbours. It’s a wonderful chance to make new 
friends, share stories, and help reduce feelings of loneliness, bringing a bit of hu-
man warmth to our village. 
  
Angela and Ian Morrison will be hosting these sessions, ensuring a warm and 
friendly atmosphere for all. Whether you're looking for a chat or simply want to 
relax with a cuppa, you'll find a welcoming space here. 
  
Keep an eye on the parish notice boards for more updates. If you’d like to stay 
informed, you can also email treburley@outlook.com to sign up for our monthly 
newsletter. 
  
We look forward to welcoming you! 
  
  
  

About the Warm Welcome Campaign 
The Warm Welcome campaign is led by a coalition of over 50 charitable organisa-
tions who joined together in response to the worst cost of living crisis in 70 years 
to provide emergency support to communities struggling to pay for rising food 
costs and to heat their homes. The Warm Welcome campaign is delivered by Good 
Faith Partnership in collaboration with partners and the Warm Welcome Spaces. 
The Warm Welcome campaign exists to turn poverty and isolation into warmth 
and welcome through the power of local Spaces made by and for the community. 
The Warm Welcome Campaign is building a movement for a fairer and friendlier 
society by supporting warm and welcoming spaces in every community in the UK. 
We want to ensure everyone has an open invitation to a warm and welcoming 
space so they can connect with others, get the support they need and feel part of 
their local community.  By working together, Warm Welcome will ensure everyone 
has somewhere warm and friendly to go, so no one ever has to get through winter 
alone. www.warmwelcome.uk 

mailto:treburley@outlook.com
http://www.warmwelcome.uk/

